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“Support to the implementation of strategies for IDPs refugees and returnees” 
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No Question Answer 

1. Are local authorities eligible? No. See corrigendum 3. 

2. 

Could partner be company 
experienced in business start up but 
not experienced in dealing with 
refugees? 

In the interest of equal treatment of 
applicants, the Contracting Authority 
cannot give a prior opinion on the 
eligibility of an applicant, a partner, an 
action or specific activities. 

3. Could single person be considered 
as a family? A single person can be eligible.  

4. Is it possible to include other 
municipalities beside those listed? No it is not possible. 

5. 
Is it eligible to make partnership 
with an organization which is 
legally registered as a cooperative? 

In the interest of equal treatment of 
applicants, the Contracting Authority 
cannot give a prior opinion on the 
eligibility of an applicant, a partner, an 
action or specific activities. 
Please have a look at section 2.1.1 which 
describes the eligibility of 
applicants/partners. 

6. Are the targeted municipalities the 
same for LOT1 and LOT2? 

For LOT 1 the applicants should stick to 
the listed municipalities. They do not 
have to be the same for LOT 2. 

7. 

If our organization applies for the 
LOT2 - for the Economic 
strengthening of IDPS, refugees 
and returnees, is it necessary to 
have an Agreement with 
organization that will provide 
activities within LOT1 - Housing 
solution in the same municipality? 

No. The two lots have to be treated 
separately. 
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No Question Answer 

8. 

In reference to the published 
guidelines, we have a question 
regarding the purchase of village 
houses. The current procedures 
used for the implementation of this 
activity funded by other donors 
include next to the purchase of the 
village house, the provision of 
support to the beneficiary family 
through purchase of furniture kits 
or small building material kits up to 
the amount of 1.500 EUR. Since 
this is not specified within the 
guidelines, will this practice also be 
allowed through the current call, or 
does the EU allow only the 
purchase of the village house 
without complementary support. 
This difference is important due to 
the conformity with other projects 
implemented in the field. 

Under this call for proposals the EU 
allows the provision of support to the 
beneficiary families through purchase of 
furniture kits and building material kits 
up to the amount of 1.000 euro.  
As far as building materials kits are 
concerned, only those are strictly 
necessary for the finalisation of the house 
will be financed.  

  


